Pam MacCaull – Membership Report (2020)
The membership of the NCB stood at 63 fantastic regular members and 8 wonderful occasional members when we were forced out of our Wednesday night home in the spring. It’s been a strange year, to say the least, but I hope that hasn’t decreased anyone’s spirit and vitality! I want to thank everyone for all your efforts, musically and otherwise, while we were together and also during the rest of the year. Your continued presence in spirit, ability, and good cheer is greatly appreciated! I’m really looking forward to seeing you all back on Stafford Road as soon as safely possible! Take care and stay well!

Pam MacCaull
Membership
